
 

M O U N T  C H A R L E S  S C H O O L  
 

A COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL  FOR CHILDREN AGED 4  -  11  
 

M r s.  C .  B u n t i n g  
H E A D T E A C H E R  

 
 

 

 

T E L  0 1 7 2 6  7 3 9 1 1    e-mail:secretary@mount-charlessch.org    

W E B S I T E :  w w w . m o u n t - c h a r l e s s c h . o r g  
M O R V E N  R O A D   S T  A U S T E L L    C O R N W A L L    P L 2 5  4 P P  

Part of Peninsula Learning Trust, a company limited by guarantee. Registered in England and Wales at Unit 18, St Austell Business Park, Treverbyn Road, 
Carclaze, St Austell, Cornwall, PL25 4FD. Number 07565242. An exempt charity. 

 

o:\2018-19\letters\swimming lessons cancelled.doc 

 

 
 
 

 

 
3th October 2018 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
Unfortunately, we are writing to you to inform you that we have had to cancel this week’s 
swimming session for your child’s class. The after school speed swimming session will also be 
cancelled. 
 
Last week, Polkyth informed the schools in our Trust that a scuba diving group would use the 
diving pool during our swimming session on 5th October. This group would be using underwater 
cameras to take images. The Trust contacted the management of Polkyth to express concerns 
that a group unknown to the schools were allowed to access part of the pool during our 
swimming sessions and use equipment to take underwater images, particularly as the diving pool 
is attached to the main pool where our children would be swimming. This, in our opinion, poses 
a safeguarding risk to our children and our Trust wrote to the management to express concerns 
and to seek reassurance that this group would not be present during our sessions. We also 
sought advice from the PLT Safeguarding Lead, Kay Adams, and Annabel Timmins, Local 
Designated Officer (LADO) who shared our opinion and voiced similar concerns. 
 
Yesterday, despite the Trust’s expression of concern, we received confirmation that Polkyth still 
intended to let the pool simultaneously to school groups and the scuba diving group and 
therefore we will all be withdrawing our children from this week’s swimming session and all 
future sessions where Polkyth deem it ‘appropriate’ to have multiple groups using the pool with 
our children.  
 
We are sorry for any inconvenience this causes. We are currently seeking an alternative date 
from Polkyth management so that your child can have their missed session. If they are unable to 
provide a suitable date, we will, of course refund any payments you have made for this session. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Claire Bunting                                          Shaun Grigg 
Headteacher                                            PE Lead Teacher 


